Borough Councillors Report to Parish Council August 2021
August is generally a quiet month however a few points to keep council up to speed.
A few issues with regards to the fence/hedge-or lack of it from residents in Woodlands Close. This is a planning and deed matter that is not the responsibility of the parish council, but I have raised concerns with the planning department over the issue.
The Officer responsible for the site should be visiting this week.
The permissions for the waste bin at the top of Beach Road have been received and the order formally placed with the borough council works department.
For clarity the cost of the bin will be from a donation by the Premier Stores, the bin will be the property of the parish council for insurance purposes and the weekly charge for emptying will be paid by the council. Will try and move this as fast as is possible.
Along with Ron Hanton will be meeting an NCC highways officer to look at issues across the parish, I already have a list to be discussed, if there is anything further that has not been sent to me already please email it asap.
A few comments for overgrown hedges to be cut. -These are hedges/trees etc that overhang a public path/footway etc. We are unable to deal in disputes between neighbours where tree overhang properties.
The clerk has dealt with some of these already and am pleased to say people have responded appropriately.
Various correspondence regards to areas of land in the parish that require maintenance but where ownership is not established being researched by the council legal department. Will inform council of results.
Pleased to report that one such area mentioned above will now be cut by the BC on behalf of NCC. (Footpath/Bridleway to the south of the middle school Ormesby)
GYBS seem to be getting on top of the grass cutting, not been an easy year but hopefully lessons will have been learnt from this year.
Evening are starting to pull in of you notice a faulty light please report it. 
Otherwise enjoy the rest of the summer.

Geoff Freeman Ward Councillor Ormesby



